
ChineseBibleSchool.org 

 

Free Online  

Bible School 

(2 Timothy 2:2) 

 

A work of the 

University  

Church of Christ  

San Marcos, TX 

 

Director: 

陳中文 

William Chen 

OFFICE: 25 Lantana Lane, Maxwell, Texas 78656 USA     •     EMAIL: chinesebibleschool@gmail.com    •     WEB: ChineseBibleSchool.org 

 

Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—July 2023 

We hope this newsletter finds you well in all things. It is wonderful to be back home 

after an intense mission trip on the other side of the earth. A few days before leaving 

Taiwan for the United States, I unfortunately contracted Covid and carried the 

sickness all the way back home to Texas. Thank God, after two weeks of rest, I had a 

full recovery from Covid and jet lag. It feels great to be back in our routine. 

Following the completion of the video lessons on the book of Genesis, we are now 

dedicated to preparing the next set of video lessons on the book of Philippians. The 

manuscripts for all nine video lessons have been completed and are currently 

undergoing review. I want to express my deep gratitude to my beloved wife, 

Yolanda, who has put in tremendous effort in reviewing and critiquing my 

manuscripts. She ensures that the Greek word definitions are accurate, the flow of 

ideas between paragraphs is coherent, and the section titles are appropriate. If 

necessary, she would supplement the manuscripts with thoughtful points presented by 

other reputed brothers on the same subjects from various platforms like YouTube, 

podcasts, or written materials for my reference. From a student's perspective, she 

suggests removing content that might be confusing and provides suggestions for 

further elaboration to ensure clarity. The role of manuscript reviewer is vital, serving 

as quality control for the video lessons presented in the Chinese Bible School. 

Yolanda has done an outstanding job in this regard. 

We are delighted to see that the video lessons at the Chinese Bible School are being 

put to good use. We have learned that at least two congregations in Malaysia are 

playing our videos during their Sunday Bible study classes. Additionally, we hope 

and pray that the hard drives distributed during the mission trip in June will also 

assist many congregations in their teaching efforts. 

The impact of our online videos on people's lives is not always immediately apparent, 

but we recently received an email from someone in Mainland China that touched our 

hearts. 

... I am from Mainland China. I thank God that I have listened to you and 

brother Don Blackwell's many lessons on salvation and the Bible on the 

internet ...have made me realize that I need to be baptized in accordance 

with the requirements of the New Testament in order to be saved and to 

enter into salvation and everlasting life and Christ's body (Christ's Church) 

so that I can be cleansed of my sins, and become a child of God and a New 

Testament Christian…. Finally, may God continue to bless your gospel 

ministry, and I will do my best to participate in your ministry to save every 

lost soul and be faithful to the Lord.… 

Thank you very much for your continued support of the work of the Chinese Bible 

School. If you have not yet become a supporter, we invite you to participate in this 

great work through your prayers and financial contributions. Together, we can save 

lost souls among Chinese-speaking people and remain faithful to the Lord's calling.  

May our Lord bless you abundantly.  


